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School Dance - November 18

Food Drive - November 18 - 30

School Council Meeting - November 21

Teacher Collaborative Day (no school for students) - Nov 25

Christmas Band Concert - December 14

Grade 12 vs Staff/Parents Hockey Game - December 23

Message From The Principal
As we are now two and a half months into the school year, we are excited to have a
number of exciting events back at SHS!  Our student leadership team has organized our
first dance of the year this Friday.  We also look forward to having our Christmas Band
Concert on December 14th.

Earlier in the school year the Minister of Education announced that diploma exams
would be worth 20% of a students final grade for grade 12 diploma exam courses.
Chinook’s Edge School Division has followed their lead, which means all of our final
exams will be weighted no more than 20% of the student’s final grade for the 2022-23
school year.

Please be reminded that you can keep up to date on happenings around the school by
regularly checking our Sundre High School webpage at www.sundrehigh.ca and our
facebook page.

~ Scott Saunders

http://www.sundrehigh.ca


Snowfall Dance
● December 18, 7:00 - 10:30 PM
● $5 admission
● Donation boxes will be available for the food drive.

Grade 12 Hockey Game
The grade 12’s vs staff/parents hockey game will be taking place Friday, December 23
at 1:00PM.  Any parents/guardians interested in playing, please email Ashley Bellamy at
abellamy@cesd73.ca.

● This game requires full protective hockey equipment for all players.
● Permission Forms will go home in December for students interested in being

spectators at the game and for grade 12 participants.

Inclement Weather
It is again that time of year when we may have severe weather that can shut down bus
routes or even the entire school.  Whenever possible, we try to keep classes running as
usual.  However, we would never ask a student to put themselves at risk by driving into
town when the conditions are poor due to roads or extreme temperatures.

● Our Inclement Weather Procedures can be found HERE.

mailto:abellamy@cesd73.ca
https://www.cesd73.ca/download/370630


Teacher Collaborative Days in CESD
Throughout the school year, all CESD schools have 5 collaborative days (or
Professional Learning Days) where our staff meet to grow their professional practice.
Our next Collaborative day is Friday, November 25th.

On these days SHS staff are:
● Working in collaborative teams creating common Google Classrooms in all 9-12

core classes.  This collaborative planning time allows teachers to align their
instruction and assessment to best practice and collectively support teachers
across the division.

● Using mathematics, and reading assessment data to support planning and
instruction.

● Meeting in school collaborative response teams using student attendance, social
emotional wellness, numeracy, and literacy data to plan for student support.






